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Human Services Department Recognized for Excellence in Programs

SANTA FE – At the USDA Food and Nutrition Services (FNS) Supplemental Nutrition Assistance Program (SNAP) Tri Regional Conference, held in St. Louis, MO the week of July 11 the New Mexico Human Services Department received three awards for excellence.   

“These awards demonstrate the commitment to ensuring the delivery of high quality services to those served by the staff of the Human Services Department,” said Secretary of Human Services Sidonie Squier. “We will work to build upon these successes in the future and continue to strive for excellence throughout all programs at HSD.”

"Excellence in Program Integrity Award" - This award is presented to the state agency in each region that has shown continuous dedication and commitment to payment accuracy by achieving the lowest combined payment error rate and negative error rate as averaged over the past three years.

"Excellence in Financial Management"  - This is awarded to states who have excelled in developing accurate budget projections and adjusting them as necessary through the year to ensure funds requested are in line with needs, and ensuring no specific program components are overspent.  

The states are also recognized for exceptional accuracy and timeliness in the annual grant closeout for both regular program funds and American Recovery and Reinvestment (ARRA) funds; the reconciliation of EBT accounts; and the submission of federal financial reports.

"Outstanding Performance in Claims Collection" - The stewardship of public funds is one of FNS's long-standing priorities.  The establishment and collection of SNAP claims is an integral part of that priority. This award is presented to the State agency in each Region with the highest amount of claim dollars collected in FFY 2010 as a percent of the State's total outstanding claim debt.

“A lot of effort across the Human Services Department went into improvements in these subject areas, and staff from the Income Support Division (ISD) field offices and central office, as well as in the Administrative Services Division (ASD) and the Office of Inspector General (OIG), deserve a lot of credit for our success,” said Ted Roth, Acting ISD Director.
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